Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting  held on Sunday 19th March 2017
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1232. The President R.Elrick is standing in for Chairman.
The secretary left the meeting to greet Barbara Hunter and Henry's daughter Carol who were visiting the club to present our branch with a cheque for £200, half of the sum that was collected at Henry's funeral.
2.Members present:- There were 13 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey.S.Unwin,A.Edwards,T.Eynon,I.Stoney,J.serdecki,S.Reader
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries was not available.
Our prayer was said with a minutes silence.
5.Minutes from previous meeting. Were accepted as being a true record.
6.Matters Arising:- 


1) M.Bugg wanted clarification regarding Proposal No1, at the A.G.M. in Leicester. Are we adamant that it is £1 and not 50p. He also wanted to know who will benefit from this donation.

The secretary rejoined the meeting at this point, and read out Proposal No1, as follows:-

Proposal No1

Proposed by Sunderland





Seconded by North East Branch


We propose that a nominal sum of £1.00 per member should be donated annually to the Submarine Memorial Fund administered by the Royal Naval Benevolent Fund.


We voted in January to support this proposal for £1
7.Chairman's report:-  Not present.
8. Correspondence :- 


1) The secretary presented the Certificate of Congratulations from the Lincs and Notts Air Ambulance for our donation of £100.


2) An E-mail from S.Hemingfield was read to members. Steve has relocated work and moved his family home to Spain. He therefore regretfully will not be renewing his membership.
9. Secretary's report.



1) The secretary reported that "We Remember Submariner" pins for 2017 have been ordered. A pre-order for 20x2018 Association Diaries has been submitted.
10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 15/01/2017


Opening Balance

£3,207.75


Meeting Collection

        43.00


Xmas Meeting Raffle

        67.20


M/Fees



      270.00


Ass/M/Fee


          5.00


Monies paid out last month


Xmas Meeting Rum

          28.95

Donation Notts/Lincs A/Ambulance  100.00 


Donation S/M Museum M/Garden       50.00


Bank Balance


    £3,414.00

Branch Balance

    £3,129.00




Amount collected at this meeting £49.50


The Treasurer added that some members sub's are still outstanding He asked members attending did they feel that the branch should pay the outstanding sub's? The decision was, not to.
M.Williams stated that "it is the members responsibility to pay their own sub's"

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:- This done by R.Elrick.



1) Skegness Christmas dinner was again discussed, causing confusion as to why it needed to be, as we voted for the 2nd December 2017 by 11 votes to 10 votes for the 9th and 7 votes for the 16th December, at the January meeting. Another vote was taken, resulting in the original vote for the 2nd December 2017 being the preferred date.



2) Hemswell Court was suggested for the following year 2018, this was unanimously rejected by members, it was thought that it was too far in advance to consider it.
12.Welfare report:  No report. At the time of the meeting no apologies of absence had been received by the secretary. Jan's apology arrived after the secretary had left home. Unfortunately his wife, Petra, is unwell he is therefore looking after her and unable to attend.
13.LExSA report:- Nothing to report. M.Williams was unable to attend and there being no minutes available as the LExSA secretary was on holiday.
A.O.B. 



1) M.Williams  reported on a funeral he and serving members from Waddington had attended, a WW2 veteran, ex Ganges sailor 96 years old.

Mike said that more and more requests for Standards to be paraded at funerals are being received, and that Associations are starting to charge for their Standards to attend. He insists that as long as he is Standard Bearer it will not happen, it is a disgusting thing to do. This was agreed by all.


2) M.Bugg told all those attending the A.G.M at the weekend that a club "The Senior Service Club" on Loughborough Rd have invited all. It is run by ex-matelots.
Meeting shut at:- 1310
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 9th April 2017.
After completion of the meeting, members met Barbara and Carol to enjoy a buffet and a "tot". A toast to Henry was proposed by J.Horton. Carol presented a cheque for £200 to R.Elrick for the branch funds. Bouquets were given to Barbara and Carol. It was Henry's wish that £100 be put behind the bar for members to enjoy a drink on him. This has been put aside until all members can benefit from this generosity.

Please be advised that these notes of the meeting by the secretary cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes until they are approved and accepted at the next meeting.
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